

for/

June 16, 1933.

Honorable Louis McH. Howe, Secretary to the President, The White House.

Dear Mr. Howe:

War Department radio reports on the status of enrollment, Civilian Conservation Corps, as of midnight, June 12, are as follows:

First Corps Area	16,381
Second Corps Area	24,975
Third Corps Area	23,569
Fourth Corps Area	34,569
Fifth Corps Area	14,004
Sixth Corps Area	32,530
Seventh Corps Area	23,799
Eighth Corps Area	21,703
Ninth Corps Area	44,160
Total	235,670*

\*Includes personnel in work camps as follows:

Corps Area	Cos.	Men
First	39	10,037
Second	25	3,194
Third	83	18,298
Fourth	64	11,835
Fifth	24	4,846
Sixth	<b>3</b> 8	7,914
Seventh	60	11)030
Eighth	78	14,330
Ninth	286	14,872
	697	96,356
	Sincerely wours	

Sincerely yours,

DUNCAN K. MAJOR, JR., Colonel, General Staff,

War Department Representative on the

Advisory Council,

Emergency Conservation Work.